
        HERCULES POLICE DEPARTMENT 
WATCH COMMANDER’S SHIFT REPORT 

 
DATE: November 15, 2023  TIME:    0700-0700          DAY: Tuesday 

 
THE FOLLOWING CASES ONLY REFLECT A PARTIAL LIST OF ACTUAL 

CASES TAKEN. CALLS FOR SERVICE NOT GENERATING WRITTEN 
REPORTS ARE NOT USUALLY LISTED. All THOSE ARRESTED ARE 

PRESUMED INNOCENT UNTIL PROVEN GUILTY  
 
 
Shoplifting,: On November 14, 2023, at 9:28 am, an Officer responded to Big Lots! (1551 
Sycamore Ave) for the report of a theft that just occurred. While enroute, Dispatch advised 
the suspects were seen entering to a gray Hyundai and was last seen fleeing the area 
towards Taco Bell. The suspects were described as two females. An Officer conducted an 
area check but was unsuccessful in locating the suspects or the vehicle. After the area check 
the Officer returned to Big Lots. The Big Lots manager stated the two suspects exited the 
store together with approximately $200.00 of unpaid merchandise (H23-01113) 

 
Miscellaneous Information: On November 15, 2023 at 4:45 AM officers responded to a 
burglary alarm at a residence in the 100 block of Orchid Court. Officers observed the front 
door to the home, was open. Officers made entry into the home to ensure that there were no 
suspects inside and to ensure a burglary was not occurring. No one was located in the 
residence and there was no indication of ransacking. A responsible party arrived on scene 
and advised she is a family member to the homeowners. The residents are currently on 
vacation and the door was apparently left unsecured. The family member was advised to 
have the residents call if a theft occurred. Case taken for documentation purposes.  H23-
01114  
 
 


